Ken Skates AC/AM Gweinidog yr Economi a Thrafnidiaeth Minister for Economy and Transport



Eich cyf/Your ref Ein cyf/Our ref KS/07679/19

Mike Hedges AM Chair of Climate Change, Environment and Rural Affairs Committee

SeneddCCERA@assembly.wales

09 September 2019

Dear Mike,

Thank you for your letter of 13 August 2019 requesting written information to inform your scrutiny of the Welsh Government's Draft Budget 2020-21. As you note, there has been an unprecedented level of uncertainty regarding the timing of this year's budget which has proved extremely challenging in the development of spending plans for the future.

On 9 August, the UK Government confirmed it would conduct a 'fast-tracked' one-year spending round to be completed in September, with a multi-year Spending Review to be carried out in 2020. On 15 August the Minister for Finance and Trefnydd issued a Written Statement in response. This confirmed some uncertainty remains about what a fast-tracked spending round in September means in terms of the UK Government's plans for the Autumn Budget, and that she will provide a further update on the implications for Wales once further details are available.

Once there is further clarity, I look forward to formalising dates for my oral evidence session at a mutually convenient time. In the meantime, I am grateful for the committee's continued understanding on this issue, and welcome the advance notice of the written information you require to inform budget scrutiny.

Yours sincerely,

Ken Skates AC/AM

Gweinidog yr Economi a Thrafnidiaeth Minister for Economy and Transport

Canolfan Cyswllt Cyntaf / First Point of Contact Centre: 0300 0604400

<u>Gohebiaeth.Ken.Skates@llyw.cymru</u> Correspondence.Ken.Skates@gov.wales

Bae Caerdydd • Cardiff Bay Caerdydd • Cardiff CF99 1NA

Rydym yn croesawu derbyn gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg. Byddwn yn ateb gohebiaeth a dderbynnir yn Gymraeg yn Gymraeg ac ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.